GPQM   STATE OF MEETING  REPORT  TO LEYM     JULY 2010

GREEN PASTURES QUARTERLY MEETING is composed of eight Monthly Meetings and presently 4 Worship Groups. Albion Worship Group has been laid down at their request by Red Cedar Monthly Meeting and those Friends are now worshiping with Red Cedar Friends in their newly constructed and blessed Meeting House in Lansing.

Most of our meetings are showing some growth in attendance and are actively participating in  Friends Testimonies according to their own particular callings.  Most meetings continue to feel challenged in their efforts regarding outreach even though there is an awareness of a hunger within the larger community for that sense of Love and Blessed Community GPQM Meetings experience.     

There have been many faithful and dear Friends from some of our meetings that have passed away during this year such as Bill Bliss, Dot Giessler, Elise Boulding, Corty Cammann and Margrit Meyer.  Friends have held these, among others and their loved ones, in healing Light.

GPQM continues some measure of oversight responsibility for two major  concerns of Friends, the Friends School in Detroit and the AFSC Program in Ann Arbor.   Both of these have had serious challenges this past year that GPQM Friends have been giving much prayer, attention and support. Our Winter Quarter was devoted to helping to clean-up and cheer-up the FSD building to be more welcoming to prospective students.  Those participating felt special love and renewed bonding with the staff, parents and some students who worked along with us that day.  

During the Spring Quarter we received a detailed FSD progress report that gave us a deeper sense that indeed the Spirit is continuing to be present within this special school and GPQM reaffirmed our ongoing support for continuing the school.  Also during the Spring Quarter we honored Penny Ryder the long time Criminal Justice Director who retired in March. The new Director, Natalie Holbrook, will be presenting a detailed report to the Fall Quarter in September. Also, we heard from volunteer Bob Fisher, Ann Arbor Meeting, about the efforts to continue the important Inclusive Justice Program work even though it had been released as an AFSC program.  GPQM continues to feel committed to this critical work and explored ways and means that Friends can send financial support as well.

The Summer Quarter meets in early August at QUAKER PARK in Battle Creek, MI for worship focusing on Prayers for PEACE in memory of Hiroshima Day. 

This year that will be Sunday August 8 with a pot luck meal following worship. We welcome all Friends to join us for this time of sharing together. 

Shirley Bechill,   GPQM Clerk

